LAGUNA WOODS SHUFFLEBOARD ASSOCIATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES
JANUARY 5, 2024
 In attendance:  Peggy McCaughey, John Rittenhour, Janet East, Rich and Ruth Talstra, Steve Seymon, John Moran, Nick and Richard Fumanti
Laura Daillak briefly attended and reported that the treasurer’s report remains basically the same as November, as the Christmas dinner broke even.
The meeting was called to order by President Janet East at 9:34.
Old Business: 
None
New Business:
·         Janet called Recreation and confirmed that Clubhouse 1 property will be closing March 4 for 6 months. She proposed that we have a Jackpot night on Thursday February 29 (Leap Day) at 5 with pizza and play at 5:30.
·         Janet also proposed meeting up for lunches during our 6 months of “down time”. She will be contacting places like Pollies Pies, Laguna Café, etc.  Members will be notified by email; those without emails will be notified by mail with details forthcoming.
·         The board discussed the possibility of postponing our participation in the Village Games due to unknown construction completion date of Clubhouse 1 in September/October.
·         Nick proposed that a letter be written to GRF regarding pausing the construction project so that the Shuffleboard club can have an opportunity to provide them our input and ideas. Nick will write the letter and the board will sign it.
·         John Moran volunteered to email Peter Quan regarding his findings of providing our club alternative court locations, particularly Forest Gardens in Lake Forest and Casa del Sol in Mission Viejo. He will also be asking that transportation be provided and reimbursement of costs (if any) to use these facilities.
·         Janet will provide the flyers for court closure and Jackpot Party.
·         John Moran gifted the club four new sticks and half dozen discs.  This was a Christmas gift from his daughter.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:23. The next meeting will be February 2.
Submitted by Peggy McCaughey
